



Dear Friend of the San Pablo Creek Watershed,

Thank you for your past support of SPAWNERS! With your help, our group has continued to expand efforts to preserve, protect, and restore San Pablo Creek and its tributaries. We'd like to thank you for your role in our work, and share some of our 2019 accomplishments:

- Over 700 volunteer hours clearing over 200 cubic feet of invasive species and 50 bags of trash
- 37 public events including volunteer work parties, nature walks, and talks
- 12 water quality monitoring events at 4 sites in the San Pablo Creek Watershed
- 4 watershed newsletters on topics such as hummingbird habitat and the history of our Wilkie Creek Park
- 3 talks on Native American plants, native ferns, and a special showing of <u>In</u> the Land of My Ancestors
- 2 trash assessments on San Pablo Creek
- 3 service learning events with students from local schools





Looking ahead to 2020, we will:

- Continue to expand our service learning programs with the help of Steering Committee Member and retired teacher Mairead Owens
- Continue to monitor water quality in San Pablo Creek, and publish our data online (https://maps.waterreporter.org/459de41c/)
- Provide community members of all ages with many opportunities to get involved, learn new things, and enjoy the outdoors by holding talks, walks, and workshops

We thank you for your previous support of our programming, and ask that you consider becoming a SPAWNERS member this year. Please visit

http://www.spawners.org/campaigns/donate/ to complete your membership. From all of us here at SPAWNERS, thank you for your continued support of our restoration, education and advocacy work in the San Pablo Creek watershed - we truly couldn't do it without you!

Sincerely,

Helen Fitanides

**Program Coordinator** 

